Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting
held after Annual Parish Council Meeting and Annual Parish Meeting Tuesday 3 May 2016 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chairman), Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mr J Wheeler, Mrs F Kirkpatrick and Mr R Watson 
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: None
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr M Caston (holiday), Mr Barry Stone and Mr Jaan Larner.
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  

5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Queens 90th Birthday Celebrations: Taking place on 12 June 2016 at the Playing Field with the Village Hall being available, agreed time 2pm to 5pm. Clerk reported the cost of celebration mugs vary between £314.60 to £504 +VAT, all agreed too costly to proceed.  Mr Sullivan and Mrs Starman have adapted and amended a previously used booklet to produce the invite and celebration leaflet.  £20 sponsorship has been donated by local cycle company and £100 from Langley Abbey Estates.  Clerk to investigate further sponsorship.  Councillors agreed to distribute booklet when printed. SJ ( a singer) and Graham & Alan Orpett have been booked for the entertainment, along with Play and Clay for the cost of the Clay only.  Bar agreed to be run by the Parish Council with profits going to the Playground fund.  Finger buffet v BBQ discussed.  Mrs Kirkpatrick to ask Gary Shillings to run a BBQ.  Mrs Kirkpatrick has marquees these will need erecting on the day and chairs/tables to be put out.  Clerk to ask for donations for Raffle prizes.  Bunting has been borrowed from Loddon Parish Council, Mr Watson to collect on 9 June from the Annex.  Clerk will source traffic cones to be placed on the day with signs.  Mrs Starman will check if the field can be used for Parking.  Sign’s to be produced to avoid residents taking advantage of the one free item from the BBQ.  Various Children’s toys and games will be available on the day.  Tug of War was discussed.  Marshall on the day to wear high visibility jackets
5.2 District Councillors Grant: The cost of projectors was discussed to support the viewing of planning application’s, the cost of replacement bulbs is costly.  Information circulated with correspondence.  Clerk to add agenda item in June for further discussion.
6
Clerks Report:
· Dog bin- The bin on Forge road has been re-installed. Emptying charge increased from last year.
· Chet News- The latest quarterly update has been published along with information on the defibrillator training. We have been asked for a donation.  All agreed to donate £50.
· Defibrillator Training – Training event arranged for Tuesday 24 May 2016 7.30pm Langley with Hardley Village Hall. Posters have been put on the display boards and notices placed in Chet News and Contact Magazine.
· War Memorial – Notification received by telephone that the Small Grants Scheme applications for both war memorials has been accepted with the full 75% of costs being agreed.  Notification to be sent in writing.
· Insurance- This is tied until 2017 with Zurich.  This years renewal is £659.59 (an increase of £41.29)

· Wherryman’s Way – e-mail of support sent to Andrew Milner, Loddon and Chedgrave Parish Council.
· ROSPA – The annual Rospa inspection has been booked.
· Highways- The flooding near the Alms houses reported, a nearby pipe has recently been jetted however the ditch needs cleaning, we have been asked to pass on the land owner details.  Clerk to respond.  The drainage grip’s not being cut deep enough to reach the ditches reported.  Highways responded that this is carried out by machine and if we have any key locations where they need to be extended we should notify them to consider programming in to do it by hand.  Following a resident complaint regarding the amount of water at the edge of Langley Green near the verge was reported however highways state this is difficult to rectify when residents are using the verge to park cars.
· Internal Audit- The Mazars form has been received.  All relevant information will be passed on to Adepta to carry out the internal audit.
7
Correspondence:  
· The Public consultation – Councils draft community asset strategy 2016-2020 was forwarded by e-mail due to the timescale.
· Nalc are offering Clerks one to one word press training (website).  Clerk requested to attend a session, cost of £65.  All agreed Clerk to attend, Clerk to apply for funding from the transparency fund.
· South Norfolk Council has a session on planning policy and development management for Parish Councillors on 26 May 2016.
· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting. 
8
Planning:

8.1 Application: South Norfolk 2016/0895 Type: Agricultural.  Chapel Farm Langley Street, Langley NR14 6AD – Multi purpose agricultural steel framed building. For information only the Parish Council is not consulted on Agricultural Planning applications.
8.2 Decision: Approved with Conditions- South Norfolk 2016/0562 Staithe House Langley Street Norfolk NR14 6AD – Erection of shed.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100886
	£20.00

	Dean Baldry
	First of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£137.50 

	Dean Baldry
	Re-install Dog Waste bin
	BACS
	£65.00

	Zurich
	Insurance Renewal
	BACS
	£659.59

	South Norfolk Council
	Annual Charge for 2x Dog Bins
	BACS
	£151.54

	Gary Shilling
	First of four half share payments for grass cutting
	BACS
	£137.50


· Account Balances at 2 May 2016
· Current Account: £4902.11 (£3470.22 precept received by SNC to be included in next months finances)
· Savings Account : £4420.89
· Playground Account: £551.51
10.  Tree Wardens Report: Langley Church hedges have been planted, they have taken well.  If anyone has ideas for areas to be planted let Mr Wheeler know. 
11.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
· Mrs Starman chased to defibrillator light survey, this should be carried out shortly.
· Mrs Starman reported Knotweed has been seen in Hardley.
· Mrs Starman has been asked by a resident to report a trailer blocking the bridleway opposite Cross Stone Road.
· Mrs Starman reported the amount of dog fouling has increased in the area.
· Mr Timmins reported the litter pick has been arranged for 7 & 8 May 2016, equipment will be distributed, litter to be left in the bottle bank area for collection by SNDC
· Mr Timmins will call a Playground sub committee meeting for 17 or 31 May.  
· Mrs Kirkpatrick asked if the shelves could go up in the BT Phone box, Mr Watson agreed to do this.  All receipts to be passed on to the Clerk for re-imbursement.
· Mrs Kirkpatrick promoted the walk from Hardley Church to Hardley Cross via the Mill for lunch on 15 May 2016
· Mr Sullivan reported the book sale at Langley Church was a success with books being available for the next couple of weeks.  Bluebell Sunday is 8 May, Tea and Coffee available.
12.      Public Participation: None
13.      Date of next Meeting – 
Tuesday 7 June 2016, 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall   
      The Meeting closed at 21:18
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